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Thank you, Senator Clinton, for allowing the National Emergency Number Association (NENA) to participate in this event.

On behalf of the more than 7,000 NENA members who volunteer their time and efforts to foster the technical advancement, availability and implementation of a universal emergency telephone system, let me express our gratitude to Senator Clinton and the other members of the E 9-1-1 Caucus, whose leadership has made all the difference in getting this bill passed. You kept fighting the good fight despite a host of obstacles and we salute your determination and success.

Approximately 95% of the 9-1-1 answering centers in the US have Enhanced 9-1-1 service for traditional wireline callers, which identifies the caller’s address. However, less than 40% of the centers have the ability to identify the location of at least some of the wireless callers dialing 9-1-1.

The main reasons for this shortcoming are a lack of funding, particularly in rural areas, sometimes compounded by the diversion of existing 9-1-1 funding to other purposes, coupled with tremendous growth in the volume of wireless users – and as a consequence – wireless 9-1-1 calls. Depending upon where you are, the percentage of 9-1-1 calls from wireless users ranges from 25 to 60 percent of the total volume. 

Another issue has been the lack of a national 9-1-1 office to drive toward a consistent level of service across all of America.

This Act addresses all of those issues and will go a long way toward the goal of ubiquitous, consistent, high quality emergency telephone service everywhere in the US.

We expect that the biggest initial impact will be in the rural areas, where 9-1-1 funding has been a persistent problem. That doesn’t mean, however, that the major cities and population centers will not benefit from this bill. The work that will be done in rural areas, to bring them up to the needed level of service, will spur technological development that will benefit 9-1-1 operations at all levels.

Wireless is just one of the challenges facing our nation’s 9-1-1 systems. Internet telephony poses a similar challenge –that of identifying the location of the caller - due to the mobility feature of Voice over the Net, but requires a different technological solution. NENA’s Technical Committees are working with the VoIP industry to develop that solution, just as we worked with the wireless industry to develop methods to deliver the location of a wireless caller to the 9-1-1 answering point.

The funding provided by the ENHANCE 9-1-1 Act will not only enable these technological solutions to be implemented across the country, it establishes a way for future new technologies to be seamlessly integrated into the 9-1-1 system as they are deployed, not afterward.

It has been frustrating for those of us in the Technical Committees to know that technical solutions have not been implemented, not because they didn’t exist, but because 9-1-1 authorities could not afford them. Our goal at NENA is to enable anyone, anywhere, anytime, to reach emergency help from any telecommunications device. This Act will be a huge help in achieving that goal. Our sincere thanks to Senator Clinton for her ongoing efforts to improve the nation’s 9-1-1 system. 

